
Amendment Regulations in relation to
road traffic gazetted

     Road Traffic (Construction and Maintenance of Vehicles) (Amendment)
Regulation 2024, Road Traffic (Safety Equipment) (Amendment) Regulation 2024,
Road Traffic (Traffic Control) (Amendment) Regulation 2024 and Road Traffic
(Expressway) (Amendment) Regulation 2024 were gazetted today (December 13).

     The above amendment regulations aim to tie in with international vehicle
standards, technological development, and Hong Kong's road conditions to
enhance road safety and facilitate the application of new vehicle
technologies in Hong Kong. The amendment regulations will be tabled at the
Legislative Council (LegCo) on December 18 for negative vetting. 

     A spokesperson for the Transport and Logistics Bureau said, "We aim to
create a safer and more convenient road environment for road users in Hong
Kong through optimising vehicle design and construction standards with the
amendment regulations. The eight proposals are: (1) requiring electric
vehicles to be equipped with an acoustic vehicle alerting system; (2)
requiring vehicles with extendable aerial structures to be equipped with an
over-height warning system; (3) mandating the use of child restraining device
in private cars for child passengers; (4) enabling the use of remote control
parking function by drivers; (5) relaxing the restrictions on information
that can be displayed on a visual display unit when the vehicle is parked;
(6) allowing camera-monitor systems as an alternative to conventional
reflecting mirrors and setting out specifications and standards on reflecting
mirrors and camera-monitor systems; (7) allowing electric commercial vehicles
to travel on expressways without the need to apply for an expressway permit;
and (8) updating the requirements on lighting lamps, reflectors and the
maximum overall height of single-decked bus."

     The spokesperson continued, "The Government will continue to review
technological advancements and vehicle operational requirements and update
the regulations in a timely manner to keep pace with the evolving vehicle
technologies and the latest international standards, flexibly adapting to
industry development."

     When formulating the amendment regulations, views collected from
consultations with various stakeholders were taken into consideration,
including the LegCo Panel on Transport, the Transport Advisory Committee and
industry representatives. The regulatory details and effective dates are
specified in respective amendment regulations, and relevant information is
set out in the LegCo Brief issued by the Government on December 11.
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